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Minutes of the EPF Congress 2009
Date: Monday, May 5th, 2009

Place: Ylitornio, Finland  

Start: 18:00 hrs
Delegates: 

Full members:

Belgium, Czech Republic, Denmark, Estonia, Finland, France, Germany, Great Britain, Italy, Latvia, Luxembourg, Netherlands, Norway, Sweden, Ukraine

15 Votes

EC members:

Arnulf Wahlström, Alain Hammang, Myriam Busselot, Sandro Rossi, Ralph Farquharson.

5 Votes

**Totally 20 Votes

 AGENDA.
1. Welcome by the President and the Meet director

2.    Roll call of Nations and Delegates.......................
Ralph Farquharson
3.   Presidents address................................................
Arnulf Wahlström

4.   Minutes of the last Congress. 

5.  The Account with the balance sheet.


 Treasurers report...................................................
Alain Hammang

 Auditors report......................................................
(Pavol Müller)

 Approval of budget for 2009……………………….
Alain Hammang
6. The Vice President report…………………………..
Ralph Farquharson
7.  General Secretary report.........................................
(Dietmar Wolf)
8.  Committee Reports:


- Technical ............................................................
Myriam Busselot


- Law and Legislation .............................................
Sandro Rossi

- Disciplinary .........................................................
(Pavol Müller)
- Finance....(see Auditors report).............................
(Pavol Müller)
- Appeal  ……………………………………………….
(Detlev Albrings)

- Women’s ……………………………………………..    
No report
- Championship Secretary ……………………………
Jiri Hofirek
- Media …………………………………………………
(Anton Kraft)
9.   Elections of vacant position(s) in the Executive 
       - Chairman of the Women’s Committee

   - 2nd. Auditor

10.   Proposals

11. New member Applicants

12. Action on Delinquent Nations

13. Hall of Fame

14. Bids and confirmation on Future Championships

15. Any other Business

16. Adjournment

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
3) President’s report.

Welcome.

On behalf of the EPF I wish delegates and guests welcome to the 2009 European Congress.

I want to thank the organiser, by the meet director Tero Hyttinen and the Finnish PF’s President Kalevi Sorsa  for inviting us to Ylitornio. 
I am looking forward to a pleasant stay and a very well organised championship. 

European Championships 2008.

A lot of hard work and good planning created European championships of good technical and social standard in 2008.  Statistics show that all together 744 lifters took part in European championships in year 2008 which is 65 lifters more than the year before. 

It is a high standard on European lifters and Gundula Bachaus from the Germany and Jaroslaw Olech from Poland were awarded European lifters 2008.

European championships 2008 were organised in:

· Frydek-Mistek, Czeck R.
(Open)
   
         88 (*89) Men and  60 (*59) Women
· Mariupol, Ukraine

(Juniors)                    68 (*77) Men and 40 (*34) Women 

· Hamm, Luxembourg.
(Masters)                  128 (*137) Men and 36 (*26) Women 

· Bratislava, Slovakia

(Benchpress) 
          82 (*75) Men and 47 (*59)Women 

· Zlin, Czech Rep.       (Benchpress Masters)         151 (*94) Men and 44 (*29) Women

* = numbers in 2007.

Antidoping and IOC membership.
In year 2008, EPF made 118 doping tests at European championships. This means that about 16% of all lifters were tested and 5 lifters tested positive. One lifter is suspended for two years, one lifter got 180 days suspension, one lifter received a warning and one case is still pending. In 2008 EPF increased the number of tests in competitions from the previous year as the number of participants has also increased from the year before. 

Unfortunately, the powerlifting sport was not IOC recognised at the end of 2008. 
After the rejection from the IOC Executive, the IPF President and Secretary General had a meeting with the IOC Sport Department and were informed about the following:
The IPF application for IOC membership was very well documented and all criteria for IPF to be an IOC member was fulfilled . The only reason for not being accepted was solely the high number of positive doping tests within IPF’s member nations.
This is clear words and not a surprise for the IPF or the EPF Executive members. We all feared this outcome of the application. If a trial IOC membership had been accepted, the IPF would most probably fail to meet the doping requirements in the trial period and would have been thrown out again.

What can we learn from this? 

If IPF shall make another application for IOC membership within some years, IPF must be more selective to accept membership. Only federations that meet the WADA standard or get a reliable system to control doping abuses within their federation will be granted IPF membership. This means an IPF with fewer members but with members that practise fair play in sport and work along the WADA standard.
If IPF does not manage to improve considerably the statistics regarding positive doping tests, the powerlifting sport will stay outside IOC also in the future.
Upgrade of the EPF.
Late in 2008 the EPF officials started the work to modernize EPF. The same enterprise as IPF uses were contracted by EPF to work out a new EPF emblem and a new web page. There is also intention to make up better procedures for the work with Media and Sponsors. We need to learn how EPF can be run more professionally like big federations to get the sport published in media and how we better shall deal with sponsors.
The first goal is now completed as we have worked out a new EPF emblem. This is a much more modern logo than the old one and the symbolic effect is correct according to the professional company that worked this out. To my opinion it is a successful emblem that represents EPF powerlifting in a good way with the traditionally colours blue and yellow.
Organization.
The overall work in the EPF administration is now very well structured. We have guidelines to follow up the daily work and all organizers of European championships have detailed procedures to fulfil to make the championships successful. In general, we have seen a great improvement in the organisation of European championships last years. Some organizers have been more professional and new organizers have better recipes and support by the documents “Promoter’s Contract”, “Organizer’s Checklist “ and “Antidoping Control Agreement”.
Warming up area.

After every Europeans an evaluation sheet is filled in to highlight what was good and what was not so good regarding the organization. At many championships a low score is noted regarding the warming up area. The organizer is not able to control and restrict the admittance to the warming up area. This is a big problem in warm up areas with limited space as it will be too crowded and the coaches have difficulties to carry out their work. An effort must be done to better this situation.
World Games.
The big goal for the best lifters and some selected officials is the World Games in July. The highest number of lifters comes from Europe and it must be a highlight and a honour for any lifter that has qualified to take part. For sports outside IOC the World Games are equal to the Olympic Games. 
It is extremely important that no lifter tests positive at the World Games. This is the responsibility of each individual lifter but also for the federations and finally IPF. All must contribute to show that powerlifting highlights fair play in sport and that we in the future deserve IOC membership. 
If one or more of the 80 lifters nominated to the WG test positive, IPF faces the risk to be thrown out from the International World Games Association. 
Thanks to the EPF Officials.

To end this report, I want to thank all EPF officials for their good work. The main burden is on Jiri Hofirek , the championship secretary, that has a lot of work to do with preparing the paperwork, following up and taking part in  the organisation of European championships.
Also the treasurer Alain Hammang has been very active and structured in his position and run his office in a professional way. 

Dietmar Wolf carries out the general secretary work in a good way and looks after the promoter’s contracts. 

Myriam Busselot is responsible for the technical part and does a good job with the technical checklists prior to the championships and referee and jury work during championships. 
Sandro Rossi and Kalevi Sorsa have this year taken care of the Law and Legislation work in a devoted way which is highly appreciated. 
David Hinchley does an excellent work with the EPF web and Jari Tähtinen has until the end of the year conducted the record registration in a very conscientious way. 
The new record registrar is Anatoliy Stetsenko from Ukraine and he will execute the record diplomas as soon as the new diplomas are ready. 
Also Pavol Müller is very helpful with his financial control and disciplinary work and also supportive regarding antidoping matters. 
Detlev Albrings co-operates in a good way to come to good conclusions in different EPF matters as well as being responsible for the Appeal committee. 

The chairman in the Women’s Committee, Tone Ingebretsen, has carried out the work in a promising way but it is sorry that she after two years does not find time to continue.
Anton Kraft, as Media Officer, has also been active by publishing some news bulletins’ and work with media to highlight Bench Press championships.
Thank you very much all of you for your great work to run and administrate the EPF!

I hope we will have useful discussions at this Congress and I wish you all a successful Congress and a successful Open European Championships for Men 2009.

Best regards,                                                                                                      Arnulf Wahlstrom

** Accepted unanimous
………………………………………………………………………………………………….………………………………

4) Minutes of the last Congress.
 The Minutes can be loaded down from the EPF web.

** No remarks

……………………………………………………………………………………………….…………………………………
5) EPF Account  2008.
	Financial Situation 
	Year 2008
	EPF Savings Account
	

	
	
	LU430019651241234000
	

	Category

	Expenses
	Category
	Incomes

	Bank Fees BCEE 07
	-1,50
	Left over 2007
	68.756,96

	
	
	Credit Interest 08
	2.201,17

	
	
	Trsf from EPF acc. 08
	11.243,04

	Sum
	-1,50
	
	82.201,17

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Left over:
	82.199,67 €


	Financial Situation 
	Year 2008
	EPF Business Account
	

	
	
	LU300019205559571000
	

	Category

	Expenses
	Category
	Incomes

	Bank Fees 08
	-96,59
	Credit Interest 08
	8,19

	Doping Kids Ivoice 08
	-1902,96
	Doping Fees 08
	41150,00

	Doping Transport Costs 08
	-636,90
	Drug Offence 07
	2000,00

	Flight Tickets 08
	-4101,94
	Drug Offence 08
	1000,00

	Hotel Accommodation 08
	-696,47
	Membership Fees 07
	370,00

	Inv. Doping Kids 07
	-309,46
	Membership Fees 08
	5300,00

	Inv. Doping Laboratory 06
	-1500,00
	Membership Fees 09
	3250,00

	Inv. Doping Laboratory 07
	-1320,00
	Participating Fees 08
	4160,00

	Inv. Doping Laboratory 08
	-19719,06
	Penalty Referee Fees 08
	1250,00

	Inv. Doping Officers 08
	-1571,66
	Sanction Fees 08

	2700,00

	Inv. Doping Transp. Costs 07
	-1376,50
	Sanction Fees 09
	1800,00

	Marketing Strategy 08
	-2500,00
	Left over-last year 07
	1892,52

	OCT tests 08
	-2500,00
	
	

	Other Approv. Expenses 08
	-7025,63
	
	

	Reimb. 08 pc/intern/phone
	-1.600,00
	
	

	Sports Develop. Fund 08
	-3570,00
	
	

	Trav. Costs. Car 08

	-2.680,50
	
	

	Trsf Savings Account 08

	-11243,04
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Sum
	-62.974,21
	
	64.880,71

	
	
	Left over
	1.906,50 €


  Net income 2008:

                                                                           =  13.456,69  EUR    


	Total left over 2008:                    1.906,50 + 82.199,67                                    =  84.106,17  EUR


** Accepted unanimous
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Treasurer’s Report

I have the great pleasure to inform the EPF congress that for the year 2008 (31.12.08) our two accounts shows a large and important increase. 

In the last five years we can find the following financial evolution in our EPF accounts stands:

2003

12.646,40 Euro (EPF account in Spain)

2004

26.091,87 Euro (EPF account in Spain

2005

41.875,38 Euro (EPF account in Luxembourg / open June 2005)

2006

58.114,21 Euro (EPF business account 1.076, 91+ EPF savings account 57.037, 30)

2007

70.649,48 Euro (EPF business account 1.892,52 + EPF savings account 68.756,96)

2008

84.106,17 Euro (EPF business account 1.906,50 + EPF savings account 82.199,67

EPF comes more and more in a very strong financial and economic position. This excellent financial background gives the possibility to EPF to become more professional and to push and move Powerlifting forward in the future for new concepts.

A great thanks goes to the national members federation concerning there bank payments we have reduced to a strict minimum the cash payments. 

In 2006 EPF has introduced a Sports Development Fund. The EPF Executive is proud to announce that in 2008, we have given financial support to Slovakia and Czechia with 3570,00 Euro. EPF has supported with 2.500,00 Euro the OCT tests by IPF against the fight of doping.

In 2008 we have introduce a new category “Marketing Strategy” and the EPF is the only region which has supported IPF with 2500 Euro.

1. Situation of our normal business account

Total incomes 2008


64.880,71 Euro 

Total expenses 2008


62.974,21 Euro

Left over 2008



1.906,50 Euro
2. Situation of our savings account

Total incomes 2008


82.201,17 Euro 

Total expenses 2008


1,50          Euro

Left over 2008



82.199,67 Euro
Total Left Over for 2008:  1.906,50 + 82.199,67  =  84.106,17 Euro

                                                                                                                     Alain Hammang EPF treasurer
** Accepted unanimous
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Report from the Finance Chairman.

Dear members of the EPF Congress,

           I am sorry to announce that I am not able to take part at the EPF Congress 2009 (after 18 years) because of the family reason. In relation to the fact that I can not meet Alain and look through accounting with him personally before the Congress, we discussed it by phone and e-mail. 

          The bookkeeping system for managing use of EPF executive is now nearly perfect. We discussed with Alain the details of evidence and output requirements from the system that they will be accessible and easy legible in real time. What we would like to improve in the future is the monitoring of the expenses and incomes from the certain action (for example sport events, Marketing activities ….). This kind of monitoring would mean much more effective use of EPF sources for finance. 

        As I mentioned above our single-entry bookkeeping is transparent and Alain is doing a perfect job so I did not find it hard to do the audit in spite of the distance. Finally I would like to state that our outputs from the bookkeeping system correspond with the bank statements. 
     I have checked all income and expenses which are in the balance sheet presented by the Treasurer and compared the balance with final balance at the bank.

    Based on the comparison of the bank statement and balance sheet presented by Alain Hammang I have to confirm that the  incomes and expenses in the balance sheet correspond with the bank statement of period from 1 January to 31, December, 2008 with balance  84 106,17 EUR. 

            I wish good succes to the EPF  Congress.
                                                                                              Pavol Müller, E.P.F. Financial Chairman
** Accepted unanimous
	Provisional Budget 
	Year 2009
	EPF accounts
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Category

	Expenses
	Category
	Incomes
	Balance

	Bank Fees BCEE 09
	-100,00
	Credit Interest 09

	2500,00
	

	Bookkeeping System EPF 09
	-500,00
	Doping Fees 09
	41000,00
	

	Flight Tickets 09
	-6000,00
	Membership Fees 09
	8000,00
	

	Hotel Accommodation 09
	-1000,00
	Participating Fees 09
	4000,00
	

	Invoices Doping Laboratory + other costs 09 + OCT 09
	-36000,00
	Penalty Referee Fees 09
	1000,00
	

	Marketing Strategy 09
	-12000,00
	Sanction Fees 09

	2400,00
	

	Media 09
	-1500,00
	
	
	

	Other Approv. Expenses 09
	-6800,00
	
	
	

	Sports Development Fund 09
	-3500,00
	
	
	

	Travel Compensation Car 09
	-2500,00
	
	
	

	Workshop EPF 09
	-4000,00
	
	
	

	Total:
	-73.900,00
	
	58.900,00
	

	Debit balanced budget 09
	
	
	
	-15.000,00

	
	
	
	
	


...............................................................................................................................................................................
Budget 2009.
** Accepted unanimous

.....................................................................................................................................................................
6) Vice President Report.

Dear congress delegates and member federations, the CE board have had a very successful year in making Europe the most advanced region of the IPF.

In February this year the EC had their first workshop in Luxembourg it was a very productive weekend, because we were able to discuss a whole range of issue that otherwise could not be discussed during normal championships.

We also had a meeting with Patric Riese to discuss our new logo and the design of the web page, since the meeting the EC have work hard with Mr. Riese to agree the logo.

I think the EPF is now raising the profile of the sport to a new professional level.

I wish you all a very successful General Assemble and a brilliant Open European championships.

                                                                                                            Ralph Farquharson , EPF Vice President 
** Accepted unanimous
.......................................................................................................................................................................................................
7) General Secretary Report

Dear congress delegates and member federations,

First of all, I will take the opportunity to thank all lifters, referees, national federations, leaders of different committees in the EPF and my EC colleagues for the good cooperation throughout the last year; I am pleased about your cooperation.

Powerlifting is very well established in Europe and, without being snobbish, EPF as an affiliated member of the IPF, our region illustrates effective operations and a daily work on a very high level. The EPF has achieved a very good professionalism over the last years, regarding organization of championships, good educated referees and lifters with a high performance on international championships. It seems as if in general we can be satisfied with our achievements in the EPF. But more challenges are waiting for us, and without losing the overview we will face the different challenges step by step.

F. ex. an important subject is to develop the grassroots (the national federations) of the EPF. So far as I can evaluate the situation, it will be necessary to support the national federations with different programmes to develop powerlifting in their countries. Most of the countries have not the possibility to educate powerlifting trainers. Until now a certain standard education level has been established, but this level doesn’t help lifters to perform on an advanced international level.

In February, at the last EPF-EC meeting, we discussed this problem in general and stated that the EPF should develop and install a trainer education programme over the next years. We hope that these education programmes will help the countries to establish good knowledge about powerlifting training and performance, but also that powerlifting sport will attract more attention in public and of younger people, too. Experience from good developed powerlifting countries show us, that if we offer a touch of professionalism, surely then we can challenge other sorts of sports, too! 

Concerning doping abuses in the EPF 2008

With sadness we registered again, that a part of the Russian Powerlifting Team had been suspended from all international powerlifting activities; the suspension period lasted from October 1st, 2008 to August 1st, 2009. 

Regarding this suspension of Russia, Gaston Parage from the IPF and I from the EPF attended the Congress of the Russian Powerlifting Federation (RPF) in March 2009. In the run–up to this congress we had negotiations with a part of the candidates for these elections. The main emphasis of the consultations was on the doping problem in Russia, including the consequences if the RPF doesn’t solve this serious problem. Russia promised to work hard and continually against the doping problem, also with a view to get its credibility back in EPF and IPF. The common result of our negotiations was, that RPF cannot fulfil a good standardized anti doping program without external help (only to remember: RPF has nearly 100.000 registered lifters). A part of the former leaders was not re-elected by the congress. Hopefully this will be a good sign; with the new leadership the old attitudes towards developing results on national and international might disappear, and maybe it is a good chance for the RPF to introduce a new image in the future. But all these changes in the RPF will take time; we should give the new leadership a chance to accomplish all necessary arrangements step by step (and the EPF should support them to reorganise the RPF).

Compared to the information that I gave you at the last congress in 2008, we have had a lower rate of positive youth/junior/senior participants in Cups, European and World Championships in 2008. But we are concerned about the high rate of positive master lifters again during the year 2008 at European and World championships. Last year I informed the national federations that circumstances show us, that a part of these positive doping samples were due to gaps of knowledge about the substances in the medication. 

Unfortunately, without to see an outcome at the last congress I have encouraged the national federations mainly to help their master lifters by analysing the substances of their medication using the WADA prohibited list to avoid unpleasant situations. 

The list of prohibited substances can be found on the WADA website, this side is updated continually. Link: http://www.wada-ama.org/en/ click on the right hand side – Prohibited List.

This year the World Games will be organized in Kaohsiung - Taiwan. 35 lifters from the EPF will attend the World Games in July, 22nd - 26th, 2009. I am sure that this World Games Event must be a highlight in the career of each powerlifter. I wish all the participating lifters good luck and I am convinced that European lifters will perform on a high level at this championship.
Finally I would like to wish everybody a successful congress and European Championships!

                                                                                              Dietmar Wolf,   General Secretary - EPF
** Accepted unanimous
     …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..  
8. Committee Reports.

- Finance Committee Report
See chapter no. 5
……………………………………………………………………………………………….

- Technical Committee report.
Last year we saw that many referees had not yet the IPF rules under control. Nobody is perfect and that’s the reason why we focus on the referees clinics. Both in the interests of the referees, and in the interests of the lifters. 

Do you have the opportunity to attend the clinics and are willing to listen, there are always something to learn. See also IPF Technical Newsletter (updated technical News Bulletin). All international referees must have attended a Rules Clinic before January 2011.

Hopefully I can give you much support in the coming years and look forward to meet you at a next Championship.

The year 2008 was also very busy and very intense for all of us. The cooperation was stronger than ever !

All the best to the Finish Federation with the Men's and Women's European Championships !
Kind regards.
                                                                                                Myriam Busselot, T.C. Chairman EPF
** Accepted unanimous
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

- Law & Legislation Committee report.

The L&L Committee has given support to the Executive and to the Congress in order to up to date the Constitution and the By Law.

Every day, by the interchange of e-mails, the L&L Committee and the others EC members worked together for EPF, in very strong an professional way.

In the 2008 one of the main job were the study and the proper wording; in connection with the other EC members, in order to write the Template of the Constitution.
This job was a great experience in which the deep cooperation between all the members of the EC, had a very important role.
The Law and Legislation Committee wishes to all delegates a successful Congress and also wishes all the best to   
the Organizers of these Men’s and Women’s European
Best regards,

                            



Sandro Rossi


Kalevi Sorsa

Chairman 


Member

** Accepted unanimous
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
- Disciplinary Committee report.
 Regarding to the disciplinary committee duties during the year 2008 I would like to thank all lifters and officials for they nice behavior so the DC was without the standard work.   In 2008 as w In the 2008 one the main job was the study and the proper wording; in connection with the other EC members, in order to write the Template of the Constitution
This job was a great experience in which the deep cooperation between all the members of the EC, had a very important role.
The Law and Legislation Committee wishes to all delegates a successful Congress and also wishes all the best to the Organizers of these Men’s and Women’s European
ell as 2007 the activity of DC was directed onto reminding and taking collective decisions regarding to problems of EPF within EPF executive committee. Members of DC did as in previous years take active part in managing of doping controls at competitions according to valid rules.

         I would like to thank to all members of EPF executive and to representatives of our member nations for a very good cooperation and support during the year 2008. 

I wish you all a successful Congress!
                                                                            Pavol Müller,  E.P.F. Disciplinary Committee Chairman                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
  ** Accepted unanimous                                                                                        
.............................................................................................................................................................                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
- Appeal Committee report
Dear Sport colleagues,

As in the previous years the Appeal Committee has not received any case to deal during the last year. So, there is nothing to report from the AC to the Congress.

At the moment the AC consist of Peter Fiore (GBR) and me. So I want to invite interested persons to join the AC. If you are interested, please send through your federation your application to me by E-mail (Detlev.Albrings@powerlifting-ipf.com). I will present then your application for confirmation to the EPF-Executive Committee.

Many thanks to all athletes, member federations and executive members, who have supported the EPF during the last year. I appreciate their co-operation.

I wish you all a successful congress and an exciting Men’s and Women’s European Championships in Ylitornio / Finland.

                                                                                         Detlev Albrings, Appeal Committee Chairman
** Accepted unanimous
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

- Women’s Committee Report

The report will be presented at the Congress.

                                                                                      Tone Ingebretsen, Chairman Women’s Committee.

** No report was presented
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

- EPF Championship Secretary Report.
      There are several matters which do problems with my Championships Secretary duty:

1. Nomination deadlines to European championships.

I have a lot of work dealing with too late nominations of lifters to European championships.

The deadline of a preliminary nomination is 60 days prior to an European championship. This is clearly specified in the EPF By laws. 

Unfortunately, I still receive too late nominations from some federations – often as much as 7 or 10 days later. Sometimes even individual lifters send nominations by SMS and they are very surprised such nominations are not accepted.

Everybody must know that nominations can only be put forward by federations and not by individual lifters. Last case of the false nomination was individual nomination for this Women’ and Men’s Championships made by name of National federation but undersigned by private person.

Whether somebody like it or not, too late nominations will not be accepted. 

Regarding the final nomination, which is 21 days prior to a championship, no new lifters outside the preliminary list can be nominated. I still receive new nominations from time to time. As well no reserve lifters can be nominated on the final nomination.


2. Filling in the preliminary nomination forms.

Some federations send me incomplete nomination forms. I often receive nomination without state for which categories are their referees available, in other cases aren’t stated best results of several lifts or there aren’t written total results of lifters. Some federations don’t fill in date of birth for their lifters. All this data must be stated in the preliminary nomination not only in final nomination.

Please, federations, comply with the nomination deadlines specified at the invitations for European championships to save both yourselves and me for additional work. I ask all Presidents of the Federations; please explain to your officials that they must fill in the nomination forms rigorously and completely. I as Championship Secretary have no other mandate than to strictly follow the EPF Bylaws 105.5 which specify the 60 days and 21 days nomination deadlines and with completely filling nomination forms.

But there weren’t only wrong work of federation. I had a very good co-operation in exchanging medals from positive lifters to lifters who had won places behind the positive lifters. All federations which I had asked about the medals cooperated very well with me and that was why I could hand over all medals to lifters who had right for them. There were no problems in this matter. I would like to express my thanks to these Federations.

I would like to wish every one of you a successful congress and European Championships!

With kind regards 

                                                                                     Jiri Hofirek, EPF Championship Secretary
** Accepted unanimous
………………………………………………………………………………………………………
- EPF Media Officer Report
The year 2008 has been a busy year for me as media officer for the EPF.
I have focused my work on the TV and newspapers media in Denmark and on my relations to Euro Sport and some international magazines with great focus on power sport.
I am having a dialog with Eurosport regarding our sport in general. And I am working on a concept, witch will make it possible for us to have video taped news from World Bench and Euro  Bench 2010 and 2011.
But there is still some serious work for to do, before it’s done.

My work as media officer is sometimes very hard, because I do not get any help from my local federation.
But I get over it.
I have develop a strategy on how we can promote our sport in the coming years. And I will like to present it to the EC.                                                                                      Anton Kraft, EPF Media Officer
** 2 yes, 13 no, 5 abstentions. Not accepted
The objection to accept the report was that the Media Officer has not worked according to the EPF guidelines for his work. E.g. no media work prior to the main European Championships has been carried out.
.................................................................................................................................................
9) Election.

Prior to the election, proposal no. 9 was discussed and accepted.

EC officials:

- Women Com. Chairman,

Candidate: Maria Pia Moscianese, Italy 
** Elected unanimous
- 2nd Auditor



Candidate: Marina Kail, Germany
** Elected unanimous

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
10) PROPOSALS.
1. Championship Secretary duties. By Laws 101.12.3.3. (from EC)
       
 Revision of text:

       Shall collate all team nomination forms and ensure that they are fully and  
       properly completed. He shall then prepare a full list of lifters nominated for the event. A  
       copy of this shall be sent to the Internet Officer, the General Secretary and the  
       President.  and make sure of that the nominations are published at the EPF  
       Website.
** Accepted unanimous
2. Emblem. Constitution  2.1. (from EC)
New text.
The official emblem is characterised with an illustration in blue colour of a powerlifting bar in oblique position with three plates on either end of the bar. The ends of the bar are closed by an elliptic arc in yellow colour. The letters EPF are displayed inside the arc in blue colour. 
** Accepted unanimous
3. Change of titles. (From EC)
Change the name “Congress” to  “General Assembly” and “General Secretary” to “Secretary  
General” in the Constitution and By-Laws.
** Accepted unanimous

4. Contracts. Constitution 8.3 (from EC)
Add at the end of chapter 8.3 a new 8.3.7
To negotiate and sign contracts with equipment manufacturers. The terms of such contracts 
shall not be more than within one election period.
** Accepted unanimous
5. Travel Costs for EPF Officials. By Laws 103.7 (from EC)
EPF shall pay the travel costs and other expenses of maximum two three (3) EPF officials 
as decided by the EC as follows:………..
** Accepted unanimous
6.  EPF Subscriptions and Fees. By Laws 103.2.8 (from EC).
 Participation fee for nominated lifters is EUR 40. The fee to be split 50% 
 between the organizer and EPF.
** Accepted unanimous
7. Medals. By Laws 104.4 (from EC)
The EPF shall maintain standardised medals which are obligatory for use at all European  
 championships and they are obligatory in the Open Category. The maximum price is 10  
 Euro/medal and EPF will pay  50% of the medal cost when the organizers order the 
 medals from the EPF General Secretary.
 Medals to be …….
**17 yes, 3 no. Accepted

8. Banquet fee. By Laws 103.2 (from EC).
Furthermore the maximum banquet fee is EUR 20 25 for each lifter ….

** Accepted unanimous
9. Establish a committee of two Auditors.
An EPF Auditor’s committee shall be established consisting of 2 Auditors elected by the Congress.
** Accepted unanimous
…………………………………………………………………………………………………
11) New Member Applicant

EPF Member Nations


	
	Full Members
	
	
	
	

	1
	Austria
	18
	Latvia
	34
	**Armenia

	2
	Belgium
	19
	Lithuania
	35
	**Azerbaijan

	3
	Belarus
	20
	Luxembourg
	36
	** Romania

	4
	Bulgaria
	21
	**Moldavia
	37
	**Montenegro

	5
	Czech Republic
	22
	Netherlands
	38
	

	6
	Denmark
	23
	Norway
	
	New Applicants:

	7
	Estonia
	24
	Poland
	
	

	8
	Finland
	25
	**Portugal
	
	

	9
	France
	26
	*Russia
	
	

	10
	Germany
	27
	Serbia 
	
	

	11
	Georgia
	28
	Slovakia
	
	

	12
	Great Britain 
	29
	**Slovenia
	
	

	13
	Greece
	30
	Spain
	
	

	14
	Hungary
	31
	Sweden
	
	

	15
	Iceland
	32
	Switzerland
	
	

	16
	*Ireland
	33
	Ukraine
	
	* = Not paid membership

	17
	Italy
	
	
	
	      In 2008

	
	
	
	
	
	** = Suspended member


Remarks: Armenia is in the process to apply for membership

………………………………………………………………………………………………
12) Action on Delinquent Nations

   None.
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
13)  Hall of Fame.
Elected by the EPF EC:

Lifter: Jaroslaw Olech, Poland.


Reason: Jaroslaw Olech has been appointed European Lifter 7 times. First time was in 1999 and last time in 2008. He has won several European and World championships and is the European and World record holder in two different weigh categories.
EPF Hall of Fame history.

	Year
	Official
	Female  lifter
	Male lifter

	1993
	Heiner Köberich,  GER
	Claudine Cognac,  FRA
	Jarmo Virtanen,  FIN

	1994
	John Moody,   GB
	Judy Oakes,  GB
	Eddy Pengelly,  GB

	1995
	Arnulf Wahlstrøm,  NOR
	-
	Victor Naleikin,  UKR

	1996
	Vic Mercer,    GB
	Audhild Hansen,  NOR
	-

	1997
	Arnold Boström, SWE
	-
	-

	1998
	George Legget, GB
	Dagmar Wang, AUS
	Kenneth Mattsson, SWE

	1999
	Kalevi Sorsa, FIN
	Anna-Liisa Prinkala, FIN
	-

	2000
	Henk Kaiser, NET
	Natalia Rumyantseva, RUS
	Leopold Krendl, AUS

	2001
	-
	-
	Wym Elin; BEL

	2002
	Ralph Farquharson, GB
	-
	-

	2003
	Jiri Hofirek, Czech Rep.
	Cecile Jamin, France
	-

	2004
	Myriam Busselot, Belgium
	-
	-

	2005
	Pavol Müller, Slovakia
	-
	Andy Kerr, GBR

	2006
	-
	Inger Blikra, Norway
	-

	2007
	-
	Antonietta Orsini, ITA
	-

	2008
	-
	Raija Jurkko, Finland
	-


………………………………………………………………………………………………
14) Bids and confirmation on Future Championships.

2009 (given)

	Danube Cup
	March 20th – 21st 
	Bratislava, Slovakia

	European Men +Women Open
	May   5th – 9th 
	Ylitornio, Finland

	European Juniors
	June  9th – 13th 
	Jönköping, Sweden

	European Masters
	June  23rd  – 27th  
	Pilsen, Czech Rep.

	European Benchpr. Open
	August  6th – 8th 
	Frydek-Mistek, Czech Rep.

	Western European Champ.
	Sept.  18th – 19th  
	Sandnes, Norway

	European Benchpr. Masters
	October 22nd-24th  
	La Louviere, Belg.

	
	
	


2010 (given)
	European Men +Women Open
	May 4th   - 8th 
	 Köping,  Sweden 

	European Juniors
	June 8ty – 12th 
	Hamar, Norway

	European Masters
	June 22nd – 26th  
	 Sofia, Bulgaria

	European Benchpr. Open
	August 5th – 7th 
	 Bratislava, Slovakia

	Western European Champ.
	September 17th – 18th  
	 Hamm, Luxembourg

	European Benchpr. Masters
	October 21st – 23rd 
	 Hagondange, France

	
	
	


2011 (given)

	Danube Cup
	March 18th  -19th  
	Gorna Oryahovica, Bulg.

	European Men +Women Open
	May 10th  - 14th 
	Pilzen, Czech Rep

	European Juniors
	June 07th  – 11th  
	Northumberland, GB

	European Masters
	June 21st  – 25th  
	, Czech Rep.

	European Benchpr. Open
	August 04th – 06th  
	

	Western European Champ.
	Septemb.  16th  – 17th 
	, Netherlands

	European Benchpr. Masters
	October 20th – 22nd    
	


2012 (bid)
	European Men +Women Open
	May   8th – 12th 
	

	European Juniors
	June  5th – 9th 
	

	European Masters
	July  3rd  – 7th 
	, Czech Rep.

	European Benchpr. Open
	August  9th – 11th 
	, Italy

	Western European Champ.
	Septemb.  14th – 15th 
	

	European Benchpr. Masters
	October 18th – 20th  
	, Czech Rep.

	
	
	


15) Any other Business.
It was discussed if the European championships should alternate with World championships by being organised every second year.
As this proposal was not prepared to be discussed at this Congress, it was suggested that the EPF EC should contact the IPF EC to find out their opinion. If IPF is positive to such an arrangement, it will be discussed again at the next EPF Congress.
16) Adjournment.
The President expressed his thanks to the delegates for the good cooperation and for the big support by accepting most reports and proposals unanimous and thereafter he closed the Congress 2009.
�
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